

# THE ICKLETON SOCIETY

## Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> July 2017 At 83 Abbey Street at 8.00pm

Present: Rachel Radford, Madelaine Smith, Clare Driver, Glynis Hammond, Fiona Rose, John Fowler

1. Apologies for absence – Andrew Shepperd
2. Minutes of the previous meeting approved and signed.
3. Matters arising – none.
4. Correspondence – none
5. Finance report
  - Funds stand at £1,615.71
6. Archive report

**Photos:**

  - **P6** – Clare tested the memory stick containing the videos for us and discovered they needed Quicktime player (available through Firefox) to run them satisfactorily.
  - **A11** –c/f
  - **A12** –Ongoing with Clare and Robin.

**Other:**

  - **F2** – **Andrew** to continue to progress with Lawrence.
  - **A3** –**Glynis** has begun writing up her research and **Rachel** is continuing with hers. We will review in October/November to assess what help they need.
  - **A13** –Lavinia has been to Shire Hall to see the map commissioned by Lloyd George and the schedule that goes with it. She and **Andrew** to arrange to go and photograph.
  - **A14** –Matthew is now working on helping other village organisations. We will put a request in Icene for a volunteer to use our subscription to continue researching the Chronicle.
7. Events and Activities
  - **E50** –c/f – The Geofizz people came back recently and will probably return in September to investigate a crop mark that they thought might be interesting. No progress on the possible dig at the moment.
  - **E52** – **Rachel** to contact Douglas Kent re possible Autumn talk. A possible speaker for AGM was also discussed.
8. Development Pressures
  - Uttlesford Local Development Plan – we will distribute a leaflet to encourage people to respond to the consultation and also submit the content to Icene.
  - SSE – a donation of £50 was agreed to help combat further expansion plans.
9. Local Planning

Nothing to report.

**10. Items for Icene and Website** –UDC Local Plan leaflet, request for volunteer for Chronicle project.

**11. Any Other Business**

- **Membership** – **Fiona** suggested that a Membership Secretary might be a useful addition to the team and will approach a possible candidate.

**12. Next meeting** – **Tuesday 26<sup>th</sup> September 2017** at **Rachel's**. **John** was thanked for his hospitality.